
 
 
 
 
January 20, 2022 
 
Premier of Ontario     via email:  premier@ontario.ca  
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
 
 
Dear Honourable Doug Ford, 
 
Re: Annual Emergency Exercise Requirement 
 
Please be advised that at its meeting held the 18th day of January, 2022 the Council of the 
Township of Selwyn passed the following resolution: 

 
Resolution No. 2022 – 006 – Municipal Officer’s and Staff Reports – 
Information/Housekeeping/Non-Controversial 
Councillor Anita Locke – Councillor Donna Ballantyne –  
That correspondence from the Township of Southgate regarding the Annual Emergency 
Exercise Requirement be received for information; and  
 
That the Corporation of the Township of Selwyn support the request that the Province of 
Ontario amend Ontario Regulation 380/04 under the Emergency Management and Civil 
Protection Act to provide an exemption to the annual exercise requirement for 
municipalities that have activated their Emergency Control Group and/or Emergency 
Response Plan in response to an actual emergency that year in recognition of the 
significant resources used to respond to the emergency and the effectiveness of such 
response in evaluating the municipality’s emergency response plan and procedures.   

Carried. 
 

I trust you find this in order. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Brandie Mocha 
Office Assistant  
 
Cc:  Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing steve.clark@pc.ola.org  

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org   
Michelle Ferreri, Peterborough-Kawartha MP michelle.ferreri@parl.gc.ca  
Township of Southgate hmalynyk@southgate.ca  

  


